Review of the

Port Security Grant Program
• The question of where the private sector’s responsibility for preventing

terrorism ends and where the federal government’s responsibility begins

poses a dilemma for the Port Security Grant Program. DHS does not

have a formal policy to provide financial assistance to private entities, a

group that includes those that own and operate high risk facilities. Private

entities have applied for and received substantial funding. Some of that

funding went to projects that reviewers scored below average or worse

during the evaluation process.
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Recommendation #6: Develop parameters that define applicant eligibility under

the “nationally important economic port or terminal,” “responsible for movement

of a high number of passengers,” and “responsible for the movement of hazardous

cargo” criteria.

5 P.L. 107-71.

6 P.L. 107-117.

Recommendation #9: Clarify department policy on funding private sector

projects. In the absence of such policy, and if funding private sector projects is

continued: (1) examine private sector projects to preclude the funding of cost of

business expenses; (2) develop financial eligibility criteria, including an income

test or cost-benefit analysis; and (3) consider giving greater preference to projects that are submitted jointly by private and public entities.
